Proceedings of the Arlington Historical Society
1964 - 1965

Meeting of September 11, 1964

“The Society met at Gunston Hall, the colonial home of George Mason.

The President announced that the Finance Committee had submitted plans for
custody of the Endowment Fund and read a letter of recommendation prepared by
L. L. Ecker-Racz. The recommendations were accepted by the Board of Directors.
A sum of $1,600.00 was reported as having been donated to this fund.

Finances of the Society as of Sept. 8, 1964, were $451.00 in the Operating Account,
$1,210.00 in the Savings Account, and $1,600.00 in the Endowment Fund.

It was announced that the Hume School Historical Museum now has a permanent
identification sign on the front of the building.

Mr. Douglass R. Hayes was elected to fill the vacancy on the Board of Directors
created by the death of Percy C. Smith.

Membership in the Society numbered 289.

Mr. Kenneth Neill, Manager of Gunston Hall, gave a short talk on George Mason
and Gunston Hall.

Meeting of November 13, 1964

The Society met at the Hume School Historical Museum, 1805 South Arlington
Ridge Road.

It was announced that the Directors had decided to reprint the Society’s Special
Publication No. 1, “Why Do We Call It . . . ?”. The need for more copies resulted_
from two exhibits displayed by the Society during the year. '

The 1964 edition of the Arlington Historical Magazine, Vol. 2, No. 4, was pub-
lished in October and available for purchase at the meeting.

Membership in the Society was reported at 295.

Colonel John V. Hinkel, author of Arlington: Home of Heroes, talked on “The
Little Known History of Arlington National Cemetery” illustrated by slides.

Meeting of January 8, 1965

The Society met at the Hume School Historical Museum.

The President announced that the Directors had accepted the invitation of the
Arlington Citizen Participation Council to affiliate with their organization. The
President was named to represent the Society at the meetings.

Attendance of visitors to the Museum was reported as 643 from October 1963 to
December 1964.

The Treasurer reported a balance of $47.71 in the Operating Account, $931.68
in the Savings Account, and $1,600.00 in the Endowment Fund.

Dr. C. Malcolm Watkins, Curator of Cultural History, Smithsonian Institution,
spoke on “Colonial Lighting in the South,” illustrating his talk with slides.

Meeting of March 12, 1965

The Society met at the Hume School Historical Museum.

The Amendment to Article I, No. 3 of the By-Laws. increasing the adult dues
from $2.00 to $2.50 per year, was adopted unanimously.

It was announced that the Trust Instrument for management of the Endowment
Fund had been drawn up, was now being revised, and would be presented to the
membership for adoption at the May meeting.
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